The University of North Carolina at Pembroke
QEP Committee Minutes

Thursday, April 4, 2013

University Center Room 233

Members Present:  Mark Canada, George Guba, David Nikkel, Michael Alewine, Liz Normandy (chair), Polina Chemishanova, Sherry Edwards, Tim Ritter, Cynthia Miecznikowski
Members Absent: Cherry Beasley, Anthony Curtis, Anita Guynn, Stewart Thomas

Meeting was called to order at 1:35 pm.

1.  Review of minutes from 18 March 2013 meeting reviewed, edited, and approved.

2.  Liz Normandy announced that there are a total of 89 sections, representing 64 courses, being offered as part of the writing intensive program in the fall 2013 semester.  3 are off campus and 12 of the total classes are part of the general education program.  A list of all WE/WD courses to be offered fall 2013 was distributed.
3.  Liz Normandy reported on her recent meeting with Chancellor Carter and Provost Kitts to discuss QEP issues relevant to transfer students.   The meeting tended to focus more on general, rather than QEP, transfer student issues.  Liz did not present any concerns from either the Chancellor or Provost in regards to QEP specific courses for transfer students.

4.  The chair reported back on a previous request from the committee to ascertain the number of transfer students that enter UNCP with at least 90 credit hours.  The report showed that in the fall 2012 semester, there were only 32 total students fitting this criteria.  As this number was low, the committee did not view this as an issue to be pursued further.
5.  The chair reported that during the current semester she has only assisted a total of 6 students who were having difficulties meeting the writing intensive requirement.

6.  The call for proposals to develop on-line QEP courses only resulted in 1 response.  The committee discussed the issue and it was decided to offer the remaining stipends to those faculty already teaching general education courses in fall 2013 if they would develop the course into an on-line version.

7.  A syllabus checklist developed by Polina Chemishanova was distributed and discussed.  The list is for use by the committee in evaluating syllabi for WE/WD courses.  It was decided to have Liz assign syllabi to faculty members, 2 faculty per syllabus, for evaluation.  The committee also recommended sending a copy of the checklist to all faculty who have not yet submitted syllabi for review.

8.  A course proposal from the Art department for a new WD course was brought forward, reviewed, and approved by the committee.

9.  No further meetings were scheduled for the spring 2013 semester.

The meeting adjourned at 2:50 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Tim Ritter

Secretary in Rotation
